



Brooke Primary Academy Wike Gate Road Thorne Doncaster DN8 5PQ

01405 812200 Br-admin@vennacademy.org

Dear Parents and Carers,

As a celebration for their continued hard work and achievements, your child will be attending the Harry Potter Studio Tour trip, in London, on **Friday 17**th **June.**

Please see the timings of the day below:

- Arrive at school for 8:45am
- Set off from school at 9:00am
- Admission into the studio 2:00pm
- Leave London at 5:00pm
- Arrive at school for 9:00pm please note that this an estimated time. As you can appreciate,
 the traffic can be unpredictable which could result in returning back to school later
 than planned. On the day, we will keep parents up to date on our arrival time through our
 school communication app, ParentMail. Please ensure you have this installed and check this
 regularly.

As your child will return back to Thorne in the evening, your child will need the following:

- Two packed lunches one for their lunch and one for their tea
- Enough drinks to last the day
- A rucksack there is nowhere to store anything at the Studio so your child will be expected to carry their rucksack throughout the day

Please ensure that your child attends wearing school uniform on Friday, leavers hoodies and trainers are permitted for this trip.

Your child **must not** bring any mobile phones or any other electricals on the day. These will be removed if seen. As it is a long journey, your child may bring a reading book, crossword/ puzzle book etc. During the visit, we will allow the children to visit the gift shop. It is up to the parents how much money they would like to give their child. There is no expectation that you must give your child any spending money. Please see below the link to the online gift shop that shows some of the items that will be available to buy on the day.

https://harrypottershop.co.uk/

Your child's money will be taken from them at school and kept by the staff until they visit the gift shop. Any change will be given back to your child as they leave the coach on our arrival back at school.

I have no doubt that this will be a day to remember.

Regards, The Year 6 team